
 

 
MINUTES 

BICYCLE USERS SUBCOMMITTEE 
 

City Hall --------Council Conference Room 
Tuesday, December 15, 2011-------- 5:00 p.m. 

 
COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT:  
   
Jane Rands, Chair 
Gene Hiegel, Vice Chair 
John Carroll 
Vince Buck 
Beth Trimble 
Matt Leslie 
     
COMMITTEE MEMBERS ABSENT:  None 
           
STAFF PRESENT: Thuy Nguyen, Civil Engineer 
        
CALL TO ORDER 
 
The meeting was called to order by Chair Rands at 5:05 p.m. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS 
 
There was no one from the public who wished to speak on any matter. 
 
CONSENT: 
 
Motion by Member Hiegel, seconded by Member Leslie and carried unanimously by voting 
members present, that the Minutes of the August 17, 2011 meeting be approved as written. 
 
REGULAR BUSINESS 
 
TO CONSIDER ADDING A CLASS II BICYCLE LANE ON ROSECRANS AVENUE, FROM 
GILBERT STREET TO CANYON DRIVE 
 
Mr. Nguyen reported that there is currently a Class II Bike Lane on Rosecrans, but ends at 
the first driveway east of Gilbert Street.  There is a street reconstruction project in progress 
and would be favorable to continue the existing bike lane to Canyon Drive. 
 
Member Rands questioned if this is would be an addition to the Bikeways Master Plan.  Mr. 
Nguyen stated that it had already been included and would be in conformance with that plan. 
 
Motion by Member Hiegel, seconded by Member Leslie and carried unanimously by voting 
members present, that staff’s recommendation be approved.    
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Chair Rands requested that staff give a report at the January meeting as to how much is left 
in the bike rack account and where the new racks would be located.  She also asked for an 
update Bicycle Master Plan schedule, particularly when it would be heard by the Planning 
Commission.  Member Buck asked for details of the schedule for the Orange County 
Regional bikeways plan. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:20 p.m. 
 
 
 


